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Delta Kappa Gamma, Kappa Chapter Dinner Meeting and Program

Tuesday, May 10, 2011  Dinner begins at 6:00 pm

Third Presbyterian Church, Staunton    

Cost:  $12

Program:  John and Dani Almarode will present “Keeping Your Brain Young and Healthy”

Our Grant-In-Aid recipient will be recognized.
Program Introduction: Sandy Proctor

Music Director: Susan Doughty

Accompanist: Ronda Reames

Collect Money: Bobbi Poats & Ginny Coffey

Favors: Bev Wise

Purposes:  

· To advance the professional interest and position of women in education.

· To stimulate the personal and professional growth of members and to encourage their participation in appropriate programs of action.

· To inform the members of current economic, social, political, and educational issues so that they may participate effectively in a world society.

You will be contacted by your Kappa Caller to make your reservation.

Presidents Corner
Shirley Crawford planned a wonderful multi –chapter meeting in April.  Four out of the five chapters belonging to the Blue Ridge Coordinating Council were in attendance.  I had the pleasure of presenting Becky Park with the “Honor Our Own” award.  Additionally, Ellen Conley of Beta Nu and Irene Dorrier of Rho Chapter were honored.  Susan Doughty did the program.  

As I’m writing this article we are just days from the IOTA State convention in Lynchburg.  If I’m counting correctly Kappa has eight members participating.  It is not too late to sign up for the Southeast Regional Conference in Louisville July 13 – 16.  

Starting at the May meeting we will be contributing to the International project – Schools for Africa.  We can each promote education by donating a few dollars to building schools in areas where resources are extremely limited.  The money will be sent directly to UNICEF.  Lynne Carson has created collection bags for us to use at each meeting.  We will probably continue to collect money well into next year.  

We have had a great year and I just wanted to highlight several contributions.                                        *Bea Morris for keeping us so informed on the legislative front this year.                                             *Shirley Crawford for keeping us connected to the other chapters in our council.                                    *Bea, Lynne, Susan and Liz for representing us on the State level.    Congratulations again to Liz who will be serving as 2nd VP during the next biennium.                                                                                                 *The chapter officers who have given me such great support.
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Leadership Lesson

Leading from the Front – No Excuse Leadership Tactics for Women by Angie Morgan and Courtney Lynch
(Page 28)  Look for opportunities to set an example.  Tackle the tough projects or tasks that others shy away from to inspire others to do the same.  And never allow your title or position to make you the exception to the rule – claiming an exemption is unfair and not leadership behavior.

(Page 29)  The old adage “Dress the part,” or “Dress for the position you want to hold,”  is good advice.  But fashion doesn’t really affect promotion decisions – behavior does.  Don’t just dress the part; live the part.  Striving to be a role model, a leader, will catch the eye of those around you .  Set a positive example for  your  team members by being on time for meetings, for instance.  Meet your deadlines as promised, rather than asking for an extension, and stay above the fray of office gossip.  Leading isn’t necessarily hard work, but it does require effort to be a role model.  

Dates to Remember
· SE Regional Conference – Louisville, KY  – July 13-17 ( the dates are incorrect in the yearbook)
Treasurers Report

We raised $1194 from the Satchels for Scholarship. A BIG THANK YOU for all who helped make this event a success. We would also like to thank Charlie Downs for his $400 contribution in memory of his wife Lena.  A Thank You note has been sent.  Also Bobbie Poats is requesting that all financial transactions for the year 2010-2011 be completed by June 1, 2011.  Thank you!

Member Updates
Kathy Morzark recently returned from an educator’s conference in the Ukraine, sponsored by the International School Project (ISP). Kathy joined nine other Americans (including fellow Delta Kappa member, Anne Dayton from Grove City, PA) and five Ukrainians as they traveled to the cities of L’viv and Drohobych to present the Dream Makers, Dream Braeakers (Your Future Begins Today) curriculum to over 200 public school teachers. The team members served as small group presentations given by Ukrainian and American speakers. The culturally sensitive curriculum is designed to teach critical thinking skills and provide healthy alternatives to drug and alcohol abuse and premarital sex among young adolescents. In addition to this type of preventive education teachers also learned about the importance of beliefs and values on character development and how to be good role models for their students. After the completion of the conference, Kathy visited with some English speaking Ukrainian teens, which had lots of questions about life in America. The team also attended a concert by a folk song and dance group in Drohobych and the opera “Madame Butterfly” at the National Opera House in L’viv.
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Happy Birthday

Since we will not meet again until September here is a list of the birthday for May through August.  Happy Birthday to All!!!

	May
	June

	 4 Kelly Thrower
	17 Elaine Almarode

	4 Cindy Bolin
	12 Lynne Carson

	5 LuDean Withers
	17 Betty Bennett

	6 Anne Perdue
	

	10 Karen Obrien
	

	12 Diane Hoy
	

	18 Martha Hamrick
	August

	27 Diann Snyder
	18 Barbara Sheffield

	
	8 Sandy Proctor

	July
	31 Sue Morley

	2 Kay Quick
	21 Roxie Megginson

	13 Bea Morris
	27 Faith Ballew

	21 Emily Morgan
	23 Susan Doughty

	24 Angie Clymore
	

	25 Ellen Abernathy
	

	29 Martha Chew
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